OWG report to ROS February 11, 2003

The OWG last met on January 22nd.   

The OWG asked represented TOs to summarize corrective actions to be taken to minimize the possible problems identified in the 2003 preliminary reliability assessment performed by ERCOT System Planning.  An attempt was made to send the November 25, 2002 assessment and summary request to all TOs in ERCOT via email.  Summaries are due by the next OWG meeting scheduled for February 19th  and should be sent to the OWG chair.

OWG assigned the ERCOT Communication Task Force (ECTF) to work with ERCOT to determine methods and triggers for reporting on significant events, including transmission disturbances and loss of load. This Task Force is currently developing a definition for “significant event” and discussing possible OGRRs and changes to ERCOT Procedures to implement timely reporting.  The ECTF will meet on February 20th.

ERCOT has started updating the ERCOT Fundamentals Training Manual and operator certification test questions to reflect the single control area and other changes in ERCOT.  This effort is expected to be completed in June. 

Operating Guide Update:

· Operating Guides posted on February 1, 2003 includes OGRR123 (High Set Increase to 35%)

· Recently Posted OGRRs

· 127 Changes due to PRR 341 Transmission Facility Status Change Notification

· 128 Change Process Regarding Protocol Revisions

· OWG recommends the following OGRRs for ROS approval:

· 122 Changes due to PRR 332 Unit-specific Dispatch Instructions Undergoing Required Testing, no comments received

· 124 Update of Section 2 – Protocol References, no comments received

· 125 Update of Section 3 – Protocol References, no comments received

· 126 Update of Section 3.2.6 Protocol References and removal of duplicate text – no comments received
Reminder:  With the approval of OGRRs 119 and 120, ERCOT has requested that 

QSEs and TOs provide their Client Representatives with backup plan proposals by 

February 28th.  Plans will be finalized on March 31, 2003.

On the morning of March 4, 2003, the OWG will have an abbreviated meeting and then participate in the ERCOT Operations Seminar practice session.

